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HAVE YOU STUCK TO YOUR RESOLUTIONS ? 
 
We are still here - 2012 didn’t wipe us all out and we have all been granted the privilege of experiencing 

another New Year and the challenge of making it as great as we can!   

 

What will you do to keep yourself perky and peaceful in the New Year? 

 

There are lots of groups and trips provided by the U3A, of course! 

 

BUT - what about getting in at the sharp end, and helping all those who work hard for you in the U3A 

to keep the wheels running smothly, looking after your subscriptions and making sure there is always 

something INTERESTING to do? 

 

The committee meets once a month for a couple of sociable hours and you COULD consider joining it!  

The “Travel and Culture” organisers meet for a couple of hours and make it a real social occasion when 

they do ! Perhaps you could consider joining them. Why not think seriously about these groups of people 

who would so appreciate your contribution!!  Our U3A has over 750 members now, and the U3A tries to 

entertain, amuse, and accommodate them ALL. 

 

The AGM is coming up- when people step down from their posts in order to keep the U3A fresh and 

allow all those new brooms waiting in the wings to come and have a sweep !  

 

For the 2013/14 year, the committee really needs an Almoner - to send cards and sympathy to our 

members who unexpectedly need support. The website needs someone to look after it - someone who 

enjoys electronic dabbling.  The Treasurer has said that he is standing down, so the new Treasurer will 

need an assistant - not a job which takes up an awful lot of time, but is well needed.  The President 

needs a Deputy who would perhaps consider taking on the really re-

warding job of President in the fullness of time. Consider the vacant 

post of Membership Secretary … or becoming the Assistant until 

you know the ropes.  The Editor needs someone to do postings on to 

the website … discounts, features and small ads, etc.. And do you en-

joy going to the theatre locally??  Why not consider looking after 

these outings for our overworked travel group ? 

 

We have a wealth of talent amongst our members … it’s not a life 

sentence to volunteer to use some of your own talent to keep the 

U3A sparkly !! 

 

All you have to do is email or ring me, Jazz, at the Newsletter to 

talk about what YOU think you may have to offer us all- 

Go on !   You know you want to! Do it NOW, eh? 

 

Jazz Waspe   jazzwaspe@hotmail.com  652 584 272 



Seen here celebrating his 70th birthday just before 

Christmas, is our U3A Treasurer, Rod Waspe.  Funnily 

enough, it was on the very day that the Ancient Mayans 

predicted a Great Happening …. 21st December 2012 !  They 

certainly did know something!  Wonderful to see that popular 

U3A member Jenny Mulstroh has returned to Spain in good 

health too.  

Valentine’s Verse Competition 

*Sexy Sonnets  * Romantic Rhymes *   Lusty Limericks* 
 

The Newsletter Team have come up with yet another marvellous 

competition for our members …. 

 

1st prize is this pretty Celtic style silver necklace !    

 

 

Just write a short verse which we can publish in the                     
February newsletter to celebrate St Valentine’s Day ….  

  *  Up to 22 lines  (could be a lot less if you prefer!!)  -   Maximum 3 entries per person 

*  MUST be printable!!!  (Risqué is fine, RUDE is not….) 

*  In TIMES NEW ROMAN 12 pt  BLACK. 

(Please don’t do any fancy formatting or add pictures!) 

*  Original work please…plagiarists and internet down-loaders will be disqualified. 

Deadline for entries is January 31st 
Prize will be awarded at the February General Meeting. 

 

All entries to be sent in a simple word document attachment to the Webmasters: - 

mike_heidi@hotmail.com 
The Newsletter Team will judge the anonymous entries. 

I CAN SYMPATHISE WITH THIS ! 

Lawyers believe a man is innocent until proven broke. 

             ~ Robin Hall  



LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT, 
- BOB WELHAM 
 

Dear Members, 

 

Happy New Year.   I hope that you all had a very enjoyable break and were able to 

celebrate the New Year with your friends and family. Usually, I try very hard to make new 

year resolutions, but anyone who knows me well, will tell you how hard I find it is to keep 

them for more than a few days… maybe hours, especially when it come to food and drink.  

 

Last year I resolved to have just one glass of wine a day.    (My get out clause was no mention of how many 

times it was refilled. The sea food diet was much easier to keep. I am sure you 

know the punch line!) 

 

New Year, New Start.  In the next few weeks I know that our secretary will be 

sending out the nomination forms for the 2013 committee. This is your 

opportunity to bring fresh ideas to the running of our U3A . If you need any 

information, please don’t be reluctant to ask me or any of the existing 

committee members Asking does not commit you… so do think about it. 

 

Best regards, Bob. 

CAN YOU SPOT THE SIMILARITY ? 



Have you tried 'El Patio' yet? In our opinion it is a little gem, a small 
intimate restaurant in Jalon. It is owned by a professional Chef who has studied at the 

Escuela Hosteleria in Valencia and the Centro de Turistica in Gandia. 

 
Pop in and have a look at the certificates displayed around the walls of the dining room, 
these will give you an idea of Snr. Javi Blasco's talents, admire the decor, check his menu, and 
whilst there why not try one of his three course lunches which include a choice of beverage all for 
€7.50. 
Open weekdays, except Wednesday, at lunchtimes and in the evenings, the evening menu 
is more varied as is reflected in the price. We think you might be surprised, certainly not  
disappointed. 
Where is it? A short walk from Jalon main square with the fountain, take the road towards 
the CAM Bank, take the first left, go past Bar Paqui and 'El Patio' is just round the corner. 
Two satisfied customers. 

 

Alan and Ruth Lester 

FOR 2013 - WE HAVE A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR ALL MEMBERS!!  WE ALL LOVE GOING OUT 

TO EAT - IT’S ONE OF THE TREATS WE CAN  GIVE OURSELVES IN SPAIN WHICH DON’T 

BREAK THE BANK - PART OF THE MEDITERRANEAN WAY OF LIFE! 

SEND US YOUR REVIEW OF YOUR FAVOURITE RESTAURANT AND WE WILL PRINT ONE EVERY 

MONTH.  THE NAME OF EVERY MEMBER WHO SUBMITS A REVIEW, WHETHER IT IS PRINTED 

OR NOT, WILL GO INTO A HAT. AT THE CHRISTMAS MEETING IN DECEMBER, THE PRESI-

DENT WILL DRAW ONE LUCKY WINNER TO RECIEVE A PRIZE OF ú50 ! 

 

SEND IT TO THE USUAL NEWSLETTER ADDRESS ( lorraineu3a@gmail.com) BY THE 6TH OF THE 

MONTH.  KEEP IT UNDER 200 WORDS, NO FANCY FONTS OR FORMATTING PLEASE, AND 

SEND A PHOTO IF YOU WANT TO.  TELL US ABOUT YOUR DINING EXPERIENCE - BUT ONLY 

IF IT’S GOOD!  WE WANT HAPPY STORIES, NOT HORROR STORIES! 

ú50!  NOW THATõS WORTH HAVING ! 

El Patio -  Jalón  

( Good luck, Alan and Ruth -  you are the first names in our hat !!) 

INHERITANCE LAW AND TAX EXPLAINED. 

 

Spanish law expert Carlos Boas is certainly a clever man!  Caught here arriving at Jalon 

Town Hall before the January General Meeting, he spoke fluently and charmingly without 

notes to a packed hall of U3A members clinging to his every word.   The subject is so 

daunting and ever-changing that few people can grasp the intricacies and the talk left us 

feeling convinced of the need to take it all seriously.  For instance, we now know that the 

law changed in 2002 (how many of us made wills before then?).  In July 2012 it changed 

again, but its changes do not come into effect until August 2015.  We British who are res-

ident in Spain can now opt for which country’s laws are enacted on our decease. BUT, if 

we are not careful, our beneficiaries could find themselves paying taxes to both countries!  

And beware!  There are differences between your residence, your tax residence and your domicile !! 



 

Falcon Eclipse Mountain Bike + pressure gauge pump vgc. Sprung handlebars, 

padded saddle. Stored from new (Halfords £150 in 2010) so needs a little tlc.  

€60 ono     

 

                                 

  Singer steam ironing press.                                 

  Hardly used. (RRP £300 new) 100€ OVNO.            

  Brill for sheets etc!     

 

      965 577 480    for further information                                      

 

FOR 

SALE  
Apple Mac Computer in full working condition  €50 

Spanish Keyboard as new  €10  

Logitech mouse and roller in one €5 

 

Complete Hi-Fi unit with Tuner, cd player ,record deck, twin tape player & speakers  €25  

Eddie on 966 482 075 for further information 

WANTED  
Ladies and Gents Bikes  
Light, sturdy and suitable for pedalling pensioners who are currently non-bikers so noth-

ing too Bradley Wiggins please.  Do you have 2 stored away that you aren't using?    

 

Contact Sheila casskinner@gmail.com 

Almost new Weber barbecue, 60cm.  Only used half a dozen times.   

Fuel: charcoal.  Cost just over €200, make us a reasonable offer.   

  Wendy and Robert  966 426 479 between 4 and 7pm. 

GARDEN SHED 

ANY SIZE, SHAPE OR FLAVOUR.  

AM NOW GETTING DESPERATE!  May have to auction husband if I can’t find one soon!!! 

julesthomas2@yahoo.com  

WANTED 

Information about any 1/4 to 1/2 acre plot of land with access to water which is currently not being used for 

any purpose by the owner. 

This will be used by a new 'eco' group starting up in this area who wish to grow organic produce, Initially on 

a small scale, but developing, not commerically, but with a view to encouraging people to come and help in 

exchange for GOOD fruit and veg. 

the owner of the plot could get involved if they wished, otherwise they would benefit from the produce, rather 

than rent. 

We haven't lost the plot....we just need one! 

Please contact, in the first instance 

Lorraine on lorraineu3a@gmail.com 

DON’T PANIC ! 

As I hurtled through space, one thought kept crossing my mind - every part of this rocket 

was supplied by the lowest bidder. 

             ~ John Glenn  

mailto:casskinner@gmail.com
mailto:julesthomas2@yahoo.com
mailto:lorraineu3a@gmail.com


I enjoyed my first meeting, with its lovely Christ-

massy feel, great entertainment and meeting some 

of the people I’ve heard from by e-mail. I am look-

ing forward to ‘subbing’ the newsletter for Jazz 

during 2013. 

Particular thanks to the people who did the very 

excellent mulled wine…or was it shtolled wine 

and mullen cakesh? Or maybe wulled shtein and 

cullen makesh. Anyway, it tashted great……… 

 

BUT – a plea…..PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE send 

your newsletter articles to ME, not the Secretary,  

the President or the committee members, or Jazz or 

Alan……. 

Thank you so much 

Lorraine Barker  
         

lorraineu3a@gmail.com 

 

Lots more lovely photos like this from the meeting 

Please check the Gallery on the website. 

THANK YOU CAROL! 
 

Our Publicity Secretary, Carol Lockhart, seems to be always on duty!  

Seen here at the Christmas dinner in December, snapping away, she is 

rarely seen without this little camera.  It is Carol whom we have to 

thank for all the lively reports in our local press, many of the photos on 

the Gallery pages of our website, and indeed for many of the pictures in 

our Newsletter.  But the work does not stop when the camera clicking 

does …. she goes home, writes the reports, sends them out to dozens of 

journalists,  and then tussles with the very strong-minded website pro-

gram to publish the pics.. 

A huge hug of appreciation from us all. 

CHRISTMAS DINNER DANCE AT  

LA SOLANA. 

 

La Solana in Alcalalí was absolutely packed to 

the rafters in December for our U3A 

Christmas celebration,  The food was 

fantastic, the 

atmosphere inebriated, 

and the dancing 

delightful.  Some of our 

oldest members couldn’t 

stop hugging with 

happiness! 

mailto:lorraineu3a@gmail.com


Little Boxes a la U3A 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re the guitar group, from the U3A, the U3A of the Vall de Pop 

And we practice on a Wednesday, on a Wednesday afternoon. 

First was Graham, now there’s Ian, and Jazz and Tim, 

(and Terry and Ken and Carol and Herwig and Paul and me and Vivien…..) 

and we all meet up in Llíber on a Wednesday afternoon. 

 

We’ve beginners, and intermediates and couple of ex-professionals. 

And we all have fun together and we get there when we can. 

And we all share with each other all the songs that we love to sing and play, 

and we all meet up in Llíber on a Wednesday afternoon. 

 

We play folk songs and some rock songs, but mostly they’re all old songs. 

And we like it when they’re easy with just a few chords to play. 

Well we thought this song was easy,  which is why we’re all up here playing it. 

So we practiced it in Llíber on a Wednesday afternoon. 

 

Now we hope that you like the song as we’re all nervous up here singing it, 

And we’d like some more of you to join us on a Wednesday afternoon. 

You won’t even need a guitar we can lend you on to try us out, 

So let’s all meet up in Llíber on a Wednesday afternoon. 

Yes, let’s all meet up in Llíber on a Wednesday afternoon. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR !   
- It’s Derek in a celebration hat again!   It has become tra-

ditional in the newsletter to celebrate the coming of a New 

Year with a picture of Derek Martyr in a silly hat!  Anne and 

Derek organised what looks like a riotous Do at Los Amigos 

to see in 2013 .. lots more photos on the website. 

Recycle your Cards & Plastic Bottle Tops.  
Please don’t throw away your Christmas and other Greeting 

Cards, take them to the Help shops so that they can be 

turned into new cards for all occasions. Also save your plastic 

bottle tops as they can be used to raise money for people 

with serious illnesses, take them to the tobacconists in Jalon 

or to Jalon Help Shop. 



From Graham’s minutes – a last ‘minute’ item…….. 

 

“Would the person who nicked Alan’s chocolate at the U3A dinner on Tuesday night kindly return it to 

him. The poor man is walking around dressed in black and has gone on hunger strike!   Former PC 49 ½  

Turvey  is on the case and on the lookout for anyone with a ring of chocolate around the mouth”. 

 

And the good news iséé 

Chocolate Ring Smashed! 
PC49 ½    (now Sergeant 49 ¾) Turvey cracks The Alcalali “Chocolate Ring” 

Followers of Alan’s misfortune, as outlined in the late bulletin in the last U3A minutes might like to know 

that the case has been solved, arrests have been made and status-quo has been restored. 

PC Turvey, whilst dancing the “Cha-Cha” at the U3A Tuesday dance class, happened to notice silver paper 

protruding from someone’s pocket.   “Ello-ello”,   he thought. 

At the post-dance coffee gathering at “Los Amigos” restaurant, PC49 ½ noticed this suspect in intense 

discussion with suspected accomplices.  PC Turvey immediately arrested this gang-of-four, locked them in 

the toilets and interrogated them through an open window. (thus avoiding unpleasant aromas…)    Andy the 

Chinese waiter suggested various methods of Chinese torture.    “Av’ yous lot never ‘urd of uman-rites”, he 

retorted?  Even with this threat, the suspects didn’t crack. 

Rather than the end of the world, 21.12.12 heralded a whole new beginning, when Alan’s stolen delights 

turned up on the mantelpiece at “Restaurant Pepe”.  Señor Pepe denied all knowledge of its appearance, 

stating in Pidjin English, “I know nuffink guv”.  

The bag found contained 6 chocolate baubles, 4 chocolate Santas and £1-7s-6d in chocolate money with a 

label stating “Solana Lost Property”.  This was forensically tested by PC49 ½.  He immediately arrested 

the gang-of-four who declared,   “Not us, mate” 

 PC49 ½ extracted confessions after Andy had slipped some Chinese “truth drug” into their coffee the 

following Tuesday. Alan has since had his jacket pockets sewn-up and now stores his chocolate in a spe-

cially designed, refrigerated chastity belt. 

Stocks are to be erected at Jalon Rastro (date to be fixed), when anyone can come along and pelt the 4 

with rancid fruit, veg. & eggs. In recognition of her husband’s heroics, Alan has granted Mrs. Turvey the 

right to collect any pelted foodstuffs for her brother’s pigs. 

Admission to the punishment is by ticket only, purchased from Alan with chocolate money.  

NEW CRAFT GROUP STARTING IN JANUARY 

There is a new Craft Group starting 10th January 2013. The class will cover various 

crafts including card making, scrapbooking and home decor and will be suitable for all 

skill levels and age groups. If you would like to join the group, or you have any craf-

ting skills you would like to share with others, please contact:  

 

SUE BYCROFT - 966 482 635 or ALISON McINNES – 966 482 166. 

SUNDAY AFTERNOON TEA AT CASA DE ÀNIMO 

Sunday Afternoon Tea takes place on the first Sunday of each month from 4 pm to 6 pm. If you find 
Sunday a long and lonely day then please come along and have tea and cakes and a chat. There is no 

charge but donations of home-made cakes, biscuits etc. will be gratefully received. These get toget-
hers started in November and they have been well attended and enjoyed by all. Just come along or 

call 659 624 643 for directions and further information. If you would like to volunteer to help on these 
occasions then please let us know. 

ACTIVITIES IN THE NEW JALÓN VALLEY HELP’S  

CASA D’ANIMO IN ALCALALÍ. 



Sunday 17 February - Almond Blossom Walk. 

Meet at Jalon Tourist Information, 10.00am for 10.30am.  Relatively easy walk taking 2.5 - 3.5 hours, al-

though there are some inclines. Sensible shoes required.   3 groups of walkers - slow, medium and fast pa-

ce. Small dogs on leads may join the slow group.No charge but any donations received on the day will be 

split between Jalon Valley Help and Lions of Orba, Jalon & Ondara. 

Friday 22 February - Charity Auction at El Cid, Benedoleig.   Lots may be viewed from midday, auction 

starts at 1.00pm.  All proceeds to Jalon Valley Help. 

TWO JALON VALLEY HELP ACTIVITIES ! 

NEW DISCOUNT OPPORTUNITY  

Thanks to Derek and Anne Martyr for approaching the owners of 
their favourite chippy, and persuading them to give all of us a 10% 

discount off normal menu items!  This is the entry under 

òDiscountsó on our website é. 

FISHY FISHY -  fish & chips eat -in and take -away, 30a Kristalmar, Ctra Moraira Calpe 

(between Funky Monkey and Saxo's).  

On presentation of your U3A membership card, they are offering a 10% discount on eat -in and 

take -away menus. There is no discount offer on special lunchtime and evening meals (which 

are already offered at special prices). Tel 96 649 1867 or mob. 634 309 703  

VALLEY VOICES NEWS 
 

Group Leaders: Joan King and Jennie Tollan 

Contact: Telephone 965518377 or 965581519     

Email joanstockking@yahoo.co.uk 

Location: Casa Julia in Parcent 

Meeting time: 10.30 to 12.30 Monday  

 

VALLEY VOICES held their first public 

performance on Monday 17th December before an 

audience of family and friends. It was very much 

enjoyed by all, aided to a large degree, by the food 

and drinks afterward!  

Jennie Tollan, who once sang with Ray Ellington, said, ‘music is to be enjoyed, and be fun; our choir is definitely 

going in that direction”. The choir, which started in October 2012 with about 20 members, has a blend of 

experienced and new singers. All have a great enthusiasm. 

Our Musical Director, Aileen Lightfoot keeps the choir members in order. Aileen herself plays several musical 

instruments, writes her own music, and has a great sense of humour. Her husband, Gordon, is a top man on the 

keyboard too  Like all choirs we seek to boost our numbers. We need 30 active singers - NOW. People who enjoy 

singing and want to have a laugh too! Please contact the group leaders directly if you are interested. They would be 

delighted to hear from you, and give you up-to-date information. 

 

mailto:joanstockking@yahoo.co.uk


There’s such a lot to do in our area -  

no need to stay in and get mouldy and oldy ! 

The U3A website has always got plenty of “Upcoming 

Events”, so go there, hover your mouse over the event you 

see and get more details.  The “TCP” are the Travel and 

Culture People of the U3A who work voluntarily throughout 

the year to bring you a wide variety of things to do. 

COULD YOU CONTRIBUTE TO THIS PAGE?  DO YOU KNOW OF EVENTS WE ARE MISSING?   

THE NEWSLETTER TEAM WELCOMES INPUT FROM ALL U3A MEMBERS, SO JUST CONTACT 

THE EDITOR, JAZZ, AT   jazzwaspe@hotmail.com    with your ideas. 

Mon 14:  FILM - See  
Thu  17:  Mystery Tour. 
Mon 21:  FILM - See  
Fri    25:  QUIZINGO 
Thu  31:  Tea Dance 
Thu  7:  U3A General Meeting. 
Fri    8:  QUIZ 
Mon 11:  FILM - See  
Sat   16:  Curry Luncheon Event. 
Mon  25:  FILM - Details to be announced 
Thu   7:  U3A General meeting & AGM.     
          Demo by the Tai Chi group. 
Fri    8:  BEETLE DRIVE 
Mon 11:  FILM - Details to be announced 
Wed 13:  Murder Mystery 
Mon 18:  FILM - Details to be announced 
Thu  4:  U3A General Meeting. 
Sun  7:  3 days in Cuenca 
Sun  28:  Andalucia, The Grand Tour.  
Thu  9:  U3A General Meeting. SPECIAL  

         SPEAKER -a diver on the Mary Rose. 
Thu  6:  U3A General Meeting. 

Sun  27:  AUTUMN ON THE ADRIATIC. CRUISE 

 

JAN 
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MAY 

 
 

 

JUNE 

 
OCT 

EVENTS ROM THE U3A WEBSITE 

LOCAL CINEMA INFORMATION 

There are 3 main cinemas to choose from locally, try Googling them for the 
latest information and see the map they supply to tell you how to find them.  
For films in English, look for the letters VOS, meeaning  
òVersion Original Subtituladaó.  
BENIDORM -  see Cine Colci Rincon.  One screen is always in English 
JAVEA     -  see Javea Cine Jayan.    Certain days are for films in English. 
ONDARA    -   see Cine IMF Ondara.  In this cinema, headphones are used to               
                         give you the original English soundtrack. 

PALAU ALTEA 
The marvelous big 
theatre complex in  
Altea offers drama, 

dance and opera.  Try 
www.palaualtea.com 

U3A Cinema 

in Parcent 
 

No tickets needed - 

€2 donation on the 

door. See Cinema 

Group     webpage 

for details. 

 

Monday 14th January, 7.15 – 

"Good Night and Good Luck" -    

George Clooney film about the 

downfall of Senator McCarthy. 

Monday 21st January, 7.15  -  

"My Week With Marilyn" - about 

a young man's friendship with    

Marilyn Monroe. 

Monday 11th February, 7.15 

(doors open 6.40) - "A Prophet" - 

clever French prison drama. 

JALON VALLEY HELP EVENT 
29th January ï Quiz Night at El Cid, Benidoleig 7.30 pm for 8 pm, in aid of Jalon Valley Help, MABS 

and the Lions Club of Ondara, Jalon & Orba. Price is €12.50 inc 2 course meal. Teams made up on the 

night. Contact Sandra: 965 581 353, Barbara: 96 558 4010, and Anna: 966 408 165 to book your place.  

Please come and support these events and help raise funds for worthy causes. 

http://u3avalldelpop.com/archives/3727
http://u3avalldelpop.com/archives/4003
http://u3avalldelpop.com/archives/3978
http://u3avalldelpop.com/archives/3987
http://u3avalldelpop.com/archives/4029

